

STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

Northwest Regional Office, 3190 - 160th Ave S.E. • Bellevue, Washington 98008-5452 • (425) 649-7000 March 24, 1999

Steve L. Day Northwest Geotech, Inc. 9120 SW Pioneer Court, Suite B Wilsonville, OR 97070

Dear Mr. Day:

Re:

Bellevue Chrysler Plymouth Voluntary Cleanup Review

126 116th Avenue NE, Bellevue, WA

This letter is written in response to your letter dated March 4, 1999 regarding the use of indicator hazardous substances for the above property and the proposed elimination of monitoring wells from the future sampling plan.

In general, Ecology agrees with the list of hazardous substances that you propose be eliminated. However, the rationale for each of them does not correlate to the Table A evaluations that you developed. Ecology recommends that the criteria outlined in this table be summarized for each hazardous substance and then correlated to the rationale already provided for the substances you propose to eliminate. This will clarify the purpose of the evaluation process.

The monitoring wells that you propose to eliminate: MW-1, MW-3, MW-12, MW-13 and MW-14, may be dropped from sampling at this time. However, in further review of the groundwater flow direction, Ecology recommends that one new well be installed between MW-4 and MW-15 to verify if any contaminants are moving through that area.

Your letter indicated that a revised table of indicator hazardous substances and their respective method B cleanup levels for all groundwater sampling to date will be prepared and submitted to Ecology. Ecology recommends that a table summarizing the current soil conditions be prepared as well.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at (425) 649-7209.

Sincerely,

Louise Bardy

LAB

cc: Nnamdi Madakor, Ecology